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	Regimental Headquarters
The Yorkshire Regiment
3 Tower Street
YORK  
YO1 9SB 


 Email: AHQNorth@yorkshireregiment.com



  All Regimental Association Members			06 December 2022


MINUTES OF THE EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETING 
OF THE YORKSHIRE REGIMENT ASSOCIATION
HELD IN THE HILTON HOTEL, YORK 3rd Dec 2022


	Present
	Major M Lynch

Major C Helmn BEM 
	AHQ(N)

Assoc Sec
	Chairman (ML)

Secretary (CH)


	In Attendance
	
I YORKS – Capt (Adjt)  Mal Jones
2 YORKS – WO1 (RSM) Steve Greenwood
4 YORKS – Maj M Lynch
PWOA – Don McBurney BEM
GHA – John Stenhouse
YVA – Michael Campbell-Rickett
Barnsley – Mick Deacon, Craig Edwards
Castleford – Michael Campbell-Ricketts
Middlesbrough – Ronnie Sawdon
Redcar – John Laidler, Mally Watson, Dave Wardle
Richmond – ML, John Stenhouse
Scarborough – Neil Heritage

 Total = 14

	
	


	Item
	Discussion and Decisions
	Action

	(a)
	(b)
	(c)

	          1.  
Opening Remarks
	The Chairman welcomed Members to the meeting and hoped that it would be useful in preparing for the AGM on 4th March 2023.


	



	2.
Apologies for Absence
	Lt Col Charles Le Brun, Maj Tony Warriner MBE, Mat Ralph MM, Capt John Hogg, Peter Bleach, Eston Branch. 
	




	 3.

	Chairman’s Report

The new RHQ setup.

Benevolent Cases 152, with £88,066 paid out.

Thanks to PR and CH for their previous service to RHQ and the YRA.

Successful involvement with the National Armed Forces Day 2022. 
1 YORKS provided manpower to the event and 4 YORKS the 
 logistical support.  The next national event will take place in Falmouth.
     
The new Yorkshire Regiment Website is now up and running.
     
Cost of living support from the RBL is available to serving soldiers and veterans.
     
The Regiment is now part of the Union Division.
     
The FB group currently has 1,695 members.
     
There are many employment opportunities and PR is now the Veterans Engagement Director with SSGC.
     
Ride to the Wall planned for 7th Oct 2023.
     
The new QR code to access information.
     
Cat Zero sailing opportunities based in Hull.
     
Mission Motorsport.
     
Sporting Force.
     
Project Nova, Care after Combat.
     
30th anniversary of the first operational deployment to Bosnia.

	

	4. 
	Secretary’s Report

YRA Regimental Golf Day, A very successful golf day was run this year by Capt Harrison, 1 YORKS.
      
It is hoped that 1 YORKS will run the event in 2023, possibly on 28th July 2023, Challenge TBC.
   
I continue to maintain the Rugby Super League and Championship Football results and this year Leeds Rhinos are the Regiment Challenge Trophy Winner.  A date for the presentation at the start of the 2023 season will soon be announced, with full details to follow. Hopefully, the presentation team will involve members from local Branches and the battalions, if available.

     

Two Roses are a networking group on LinkedIn, and I recommend anyone looking to build their network and seek job opportunities in the North and beyond to join and attend one of the meetings.

Can I remind the battalions and Veterans that there are many advantages to service life, especially housing where N. Yorks offer assistance for the first five years after you leave the Armed Forces. This can often get you into housing faster than the usual waiting list system. It is worth looking at the council websites under the military covenant sections to see what is on offer.

Sporting connections can be maintained with cycling on the BLESMA network and local rides, as well as with local boxing organisations, such as Redcar Boxing Club and Neil Almond at Almonds Boxing Academy.

	



	 5.

	Branch Updates

Barnsley.  Craig Edward, Mick Deacon.

     Attendance was affected by Covid 19.
     Currently we are recruiting.
     337 FB members.
The Branch continues to place memorial benches in the local    area. 
     We lost Stuart Phillips, a loyal Branch member.
     Xmas Party 17 Dec in the Keel Inn, and everyone is welcome.
     Branch trip to London planned for April.
     Thanks to Major Pat Ralph MM for all his help in the past.
Welcome to Major Mick Lynch and we look forward to supporting you in post.

Castleford.  Mike Campbell Rickets.

Quiet during Covid but starting to get better attendance at the Breakfast Clubs with an average 25 – 30 attending.
We now have the 5 Towns Veterans Support Hub open in the Pontefract and Castleford area. All are welcome to visit.

Middlesbrough. Ronnie Sawdon.

Currently we have 78 members, with an average attendance of 24 at Branch meetings.
We welcome Major Mick Lynch into his post as Chairman of the YRA.
I am planning on running another Veterans Day in Strensall Camp, York on 14th Jan 2023. Details to follow and all are welcome.    

Redcar.  John Laidler, Mally Watson, Dave Wardle.

Branch relaunched December 19th, 2021.
Fund-raising events were run during Covid lockdowns.
Motorcycle Rally at the Steel Club, Dormanstown, Redcar 19/20/21 May 2023. Weekend Camping, Live Groups, Bars, Hot Food.
Price of tickets and details TBC.  If interested contact the Redcar Branch.

Richmond.  Major John Stenhouse, ML.

Currently 25 active members, with average attendance of 12.
Bri Macey, a staunch member recently passed away.
Busy social calendar with the Xmas Dinner on the 3rd Dec with
30 attending.
The Branch meet on the 1st Thursday of the month in the                Conservative Club.

Scarborough Neil Heritage.

We are currently homeless since the RBL closed; we are meeting in the Anglers Club the 1st Saturday of every month.
The Branch is financially sound.
Major Tony Viney is currently deployed on Operations.
The Branch ran a stand on the National Armed Forces Day which raised £400.
The Proclamation of the King in Scarborough was well attended by Branch members. We would like to thank Lt Col David O’Kelly
for all his help and advice for events.
We continue to attend funerals to support all Veterans in the area.
The Branch have several Xmas events planned. Tonight’s Xmas dinner is at the Café Station.
The Branch attended a successful Scarborough Sparkle event.
  
Millennium Branch. Neil Heritage.

The Branch launched on Yorkshire Day, 01st Aug 2022.
Aim to attract the younger Veterans and service personnel and provide a support network.
The Branch attend the Remembrance events in London.
We have joined in the AFVBC in Scarborough and average 20 attendees.
There is a social Xmas event in the YAM on Saturday 9th Dec 2023 at 11:00.
I am a qualified instructor on specialist vehicles, such as Forklift Trucks, Cherry Pickers and willing to run courses to qualify veterans. TBC

PWO. Major Don McBurney BEM.

The PWOA welcome Mick Lynch as the YRA Chairman.
Numbers are steady, with York recently growing by 14.
Branches in Barnsley, Hull, Leeds, and Sheffield continue to be strong in numbers.
We now have an active Riders Branch that attend events county wide and beyond.
 
XIX. Major John Stenhouse.

A significant loss for XIX was the passing of Field Marshall Lord Inge.  A memorial event will be held in London on 23rd March 2023, details to follow.
57 members have passed this year to date.
Thanks to Lt Col David O’Kelly and Major Pat Ralph for their support to the GHA during 2022.

Brigadier David Colthup and members welcome Major Mick Lynch as Pat Ralph’s replacement. Special thanks to Pat Ralph for the dedication and hard work as Chairman of the YRA.

During 2022 members have/will enjoy the following events:
Green Howards Sunday in May attended by 390 members and family and guests.
GHA Golf Society in August attracting 45 players.
Alma Dinner in Benidorm Palace, Benidorm in September with 30 members attending.
The full three-day Reunion in October hosted by Quebec Coy 4 YORKS at Stockton Road ARC. We thank the CO 4 YORKS for his continued support, but unfortunately number were down this year.
London Remembrance was well attended, and 54 members marched on the day.
The Xmas Party is taking place 3rd Dec 2022.
Association membership remains strong, with the majority as independent members, and not affiliated to any branch.

Membership:

We are suffering at branch level with now only 13 active branches, and membership varying between 6 – 30.  Some branches have a number of YR Veterans and other Arms.
Northallerton Branch closed due to lack of numbers.

GHA and Friends of the Green Howards Museum Regimental (FOGH) events in 2023:

Officer’ London Lunch 24 March.
GHA Executive Meeting 01 April.
Monthly meeting of the FOGH Golf Society, which will start in April and run through to October.
Green Howards Sunday in Richmond on 14 May.
Benidorm in the Sun gathering 1 – 7 June.
Annual visit to the Regimental memorial in Crepon, France 2 – 5 June.
The FOGH, of which we have over 800 members, will hold their annual Alma Dinner this year at the Riverside, Middlesbrough Football Club in September.
GHA Golf Society game will be held in Aug/Sep – TBC.
The reunion will take place in October at Stockton Road ARC.  This will include the GHA and FOGH AGM’s.
We are hoping for a good turnout again in London for the Remembrance parade in November.

Yorkshire Volunteers. Mike Campbell Rickets.

The association should have folded as we disbanded 25 years ago.
4 Branches have over 40 attending events, and the Branches set their own subscription level.
We are heavily involved in the 5 Towns Veterans Support hub.
Our new secretary is Keith Jeffries.

	




	           6.
	Battalion Updates
 
1 YORKS. Capt (Adjt) Mal Jones.

Many changes since the move from Warminster. 3 Div to 1 Div.
Two significant roles, overseas training and restructuring to the Light Mechanised role.
Alma Coy. Light role Infantry lead. Deployed to Kenya
Burma Coy. Skiing and deployment to the Falkland Islands
Corunna Coy. Jungle Warfare training in Bruni. Cambrian Patrol Competition. Foxhound conversion.
Quebec Coy.  Machine Gun. Recce cadre in Kenya,
The battalion are once again the Army Rugby champions.
The battalion provide a number of instructors in key position such as RMAS, Brecon and other locations.
Future deployments on OP Shader, Iraq and OP Elgin, Kosovo.

2 YORKS.  WO1 (RSM) Steve Greenwood.
Thanks for the invite and I will certainly pass the message back to our members of the important links with the association.
We returned after 2 years in Cyprus to Chester, and in 2024 move to Warminster.
The battalion had an active part in OP Pitting with 16 Bde in Kabul, where White Rose Taxis provided an important role.
Our new structure is the Experimental Training Group for LWTC. Working on the Next Generation Combat Team organisation.
We are currently at a strength of 122 soldiers, which is under constant review.
The battalion provided support to OP Bridge manning the HQ for the deployment of 3,000 troops.
Alma Coy.  Major exercise in Germany.
Burma Coy.  Major exercise in Portsmouth.
Corunna Coy.  Oversea exercise in California to practise the new systems,
Quebec/ Helmand Coy’s. Support Weapon cadres.
2023. Ex Wessex Storm. Norway deployment to test systems in arctic condition.
Norwegian Kings Guard visit.
Kings Coronation warning order.
     Exercise on East Coast of the USA.

4 YORKS. Major Mick Lynch.

The battalion played a major role in the 2020 floods and helped setup up and man the Covid testing sites across the county.
20 members deployed to support the funeral for HM The Queen.
The battalion deployed a composite company to the Oman for 2.5 months.
2023 deployment on OP Shader and in August Exercise Northern Strike in the USA.
Recruiting is doing OK.

 
	 






	
	AOB

Branch Polo Shirts available from Motif 8 in Stockton. The Chairman is happy for these to be worn at YRA events.

The YRA hold a Regimental gazebo that is available for use by Branches and members.

The Chairman spoke about the benevolent Fund and YRA funding.

Visits to the antecedent branches and the YRA Branches during 2023.

 
	

	
	Updates. 





	

	
	Date of Next Meeting:   TBC
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